
MOORING COMMITTEE MEETING  

Tuesday, April 6  

BOARD MEETING  
(ALL members welcome)  

Tuesday, April 13  

LUFFING LASSIES  

Thursdays in April  

ESCOW RACING  

Wednesdayõs in April 

FRIDAY NIGHT RACE SERIES  

Fridayõs in April 

SUNDAY RACE SERIES  

Sundayõs in April 

SPRING FLING DOCKTAIL PARTY  

Saturday, April 17  

FLYING SCOT RACING  

Sunday, April 11  

Saturday, April 24  
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From the Commodore 
In some months here at the Sarasota 

Sailing Squadron it seems that we 

are involved with BIG THINGS and 

in other months we seem to be in-

volved with the smaller things. 

March seemed to be more in line 

with the smaller things. 

 

At our March Board meeting the Board agreed to fund the 

purchase and installation of a dishwasher in our clubhouse 

galley.  It seems like a little thing, but there were some impas-

sioned pleas for us to get into the modern era with respect to 

food sanitation and safety. 

 

There has been much made of our policy to have the last 

member shut the lights and lock the doors each evening and 

many members have found that they were locked out after 

coming back into the clubhouse after a stroll around the 

grounds.  So we are finally installing keypunch door locks so 

that members will have access 24/7 to the clubhouse.  Each 

member will have his or her own ñcodeò.  The code will be 

available from the office staff upon request.  The system will 

have the ability to record who is accessing the clubhouse and 

when.  Do not share your PIN code.  It is yours and yours 

alone. 

 

Last month, we experienced a purchasing snafu.  With the 

unseasonably cold weather weôve been having all winter, the 

Squadron determined to have a custom made sliding door 

fabricated that would be installed between the clubhouse and 

the hallway/head area of the club.  Member Bill Brooker and 

Rear Commodore Bill Niblock headed up this purchasing 

with the approval of our Manager.  At some point after ac-

cepting the order for this custom made door, the contractor 

determined that it was not possible to build it to the width as 

ordered and as they had accepted.  Unable to contact Mr. 

Niblock, they contacted Mr. Brooker who told them it was no 

problem and that they should make it a little smaller.  Unbe-

knownst to Mr. Brooker, our original plans on file with the 

City (drawn up years ago by Mr. Niblock) required that the 

door width be 53 inches and not 48 so as to accommodate 

codes regarding ingress/egress. 

 

So the change was made and the door was built, and we are 

unable to use it.  Since a member authorized the ñchangeò we 

are forced to ñeat itò.  If you know of anyone who wants a 

custom made aluminum sliding door 48ò wide, please contact 

the office for a really good price.  This raises an important 

subject that will serve us all well in the future.  Not one of us, 

from the Commodore on down to the average member, has 

authority to ñgo it aloneò.  Any issues that will affect the 

Squadron must be reviewed by the management at a mini-

mum, and if management determines that we need board in-

teraction then so be it.  We cannot have 

 

1717 Ken Thompson Parkway 

Sarasota, Florida 34230 

Phone:   941-388-2355     Fax: 941-388-5524 

sss@sarasotasailingsquadron.org  ·  www.sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Manager: Nancy Carolan  

Email: nancy@sarasotasailingsquad.org 

Assistant Manager: Joanne Hawkes 

Maintenance Technician: TBD 
 

Webmaster: Mike Halliday (webmaster@sarasotasailingsquadron.org) 

Burgee Editor: Lindsay Krienen 

(burgee_editor@sarasotasailingsquadron.org) 

 

2010 Board Members 
 

Commodore:  Alan Pressman (941-350-1559) 

 commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Vice Commodore:  John Huber (941-650-7020) 

 vice_commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Rear Commodore:  Bill Niblock 

 rear_commodore@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
  

Treasurer:  Michelle Lee 

 treasurer@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 

 

Secretary:  David Jennings (941-650-7354) 

 secretary@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Race Captain:  Robert Miller (941-795-4646) 

 race_captain@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Fleet Captain:  Sara Allen (941-224-9025) 

 fleet_captain@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Regatta Director: Gregg Knighton 

 regatta_director@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
   

Social Coordinator:  Cassandra Roznos (941-907-2620) 

 social_coordinator@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 
 

Education Coordinator:  Lindsay Krienen (941-527-6292) 

 education_coordinator@sarasotasailngsquadron.org 

From The Editor                                 

(Continued page 12) Cheers!   Lindsay Krienen  

 N27º20N27º20 ''14"   W82º3414"   W82º34 ''25"25"

Alan Pressman 

 
 

I want to take this opportunity to thank the read-
ers for their continuous appreciation!  I  receive 
so many ôthank yousõ it is truly overwhelming.  This 
issue is short compared to those of late, but spe-
cial thanks to Bob Miller for sharing the cover 
shot, what just might be one of the most beautiful 
to date.  
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LUFFING LASSIES  
Ellen McKeefe 

 

Hosting Sunfish Midwinters 

 

     A couple of dozen Luffing Lassies helped the Sarasota 

Sailing Squadron host the Sunfish Midwinter Championship 

from March 11 through 14.  This was an important regatta; 

nine countries were represented.  Our cold and windy winter 

continued, forcing cancellation of Thursday and Friday 

events.  Principal Race Officer (PRO) Cindy Clifton kept the 

flock of 78 Sunfish together and managed seven races Satur-

day and Sunday.  No surprise that Venezuelaôs Eduardo 

Cordero took six of those races.  His single defeat was handed 

to him by Chip Clifton, Cindyôs son who now lives in Palm 

Beach but grew up sailing on Sarasota Bay.  Chipôs Dad, and 

our sometime Sunfish coach, Charlie Clifton, placed 14th. 

     Our own Rita Steele was the sole LL competitor.  She was 

in the middle of the pack at 36th.  By the time you read this 

she will know if she has a wild card entry for the Sunfish 

Worlds, mid-June in Italy.  Sheôs booked a place to stay at 

Punta Ala on the Tuscan Coast. 

     Former LL Captain Jo Dzina and her husband, Carrol, pro-

vided their power boat as a chase boat.  Bill and Linda Tiffan 

were also on board.   After the torrential rains of Friday, Jo 

described Saturday, ñIt was wet and wild for about an hour 

(then) turned beautiful and we all enjoyed our first day in the 

sun since forever.ò 

     Michelle Lee, Mariella Doyle and Bridget Smith were on 

the Race Committee boat with Cindy both Saturday and Sun-

day.  Michelle describes the scene, ñSince the first two days 

were stormed out, everyone was eager to sail on Saturday and 

Sunday.  Combine the eagerness with some fluky wind and 

tide and there were several general recalls due to dozens of 

boats going over early.  On Saturday we quickly realized we 

had to fly the I-flag to keep the racers in control.  On Sunday 

even the I-flag wasnôt enough and we ended up flying the 

dreaded Black Flag which means that anyone over the line 

early is disqualified.  As the Black Flag was raised a hush fell 

over the fleet.  The Black Flag definitely kept the fleet in 

check with only a few foolhardy boats broaching the line 

early.ò 

     Carol McDowell expected to spend Sunday in a chase 

boat handing out water but got right in the thick of things 

when the windward and offset marks deflated.  Cindy gave 

Carol a Missing Mark flag which she and Ken McKinney 

lashed to the bow of their boat.  Carol reported, ñWe sat still 

while all these crazed Sunfishers raced around us.  John 

Steele and Kirk Burnette were the other mark.  What an in-

credible sight to see all of those World Class sailors and how 

they rounded the windward mark and offset with no colli-

sions.ò 

    Carol also described Sunfish champion and regatta winner 

Cordero in action, ñHe works his way through the fleet, takes 

his advantages at the windward mark, then is exceptionally 

fast on a run, nobody can catch him.ò 

    LL volunteers were everywhere, on and off the water.  

Registration was handled Thursday and Friday by Dottie 

Schell, Fran Mericle, Bridget and Michelle.  Friday night 

dinner and clean up crew included Dottie, Carol, Cathy Car-

tier, Linda Schwartz, Joan Johnson, Pat Comstock and 

Loretta Garber.   Many of the same LLôs came back for more 

and served Saturdayôs dinner as well.  Renate Mamula 

pitched in at the bar.  Dottie, Cathy and Linda took a crash 

boat out both Saturday and Sunday.  Then they all tended the 

grille on Sunday. 

     ñLL helped out big time, they were terrific,ò said Regatta 

Chair Cindy.  In addition to 

those mentioned above, oth-

ers who helped were Jib 

Browning, Lu Burke, Captain 

Lisa Dodds (Willy raced his 

Sunfish, Lisa cheered him 

on,) Gillian Whatmore, 

Ursula Olson and Rita Steele 

when she was not out on the 

Bay racing.  Without doubt, 

someone has been left out.  

Whoever you are, please 

know that your LL volunteer 

spirit is much appreciated.  

These big deal regattas would 

not happen here if the SSS 

did not have a corps of ex-

perienced volunteers that 

show up and work their tails 

off.  LLôs are a big part of 

that.  So, thanks for all you 

do. 

 

XXX 

Rita Steel Racing in Charlotte Harbor 



The Burgee -  April 2010 

Page 4  

 

FLYING SCOT FLEET 36 NEWS  
Submitted by:  Bob Twinem  

March 6 Race 

 

Great to see, and many thanks to, Lainie and Mar-

shall and their big honkin Whaler/Committee Boat.  

If you count the early cruisers, including Dick 

Frankland's YSP yacht, we had a dozen Scots on 

the Bay today, and ten or eleven racing types at I.  I 

am renewed.  Three long tight races and Brenda Pat 

and Bob were 

clearly most 

consistent and 

strong amongst 

a great group of 

one-design ma-

niacs  Almost 

feeling warm 

agin'. 

 

March 14 

 

Yesterday fea-

tured the 

weather we 

used to be 

spoiled by.  

Ron was install-

ing center-

boards for Jeff 

and then grabbing Barry to lead us ducklings 

around the Bay.  Great to see a thousand Sunfish 

completing their Midwinters.  Eduardo doesn't 

mind crowds.  He's always happy to take the time 

to administer that quality spanking to each sailor.  

And new Scot owners got some needed tiller time 

as we head into the popular JimBarr One Design-

Weekend, plus the Scot Mids at Pontchartrain.  All 

the best, US3917 

 

March 20 One Design Midwinters Day 1 

 

Eight Scots lined up on a line for 5 races on Satur-

day. The weather was what we have been dreaming 

about since 09. Races were well run with good 

lines, good WLW courses. Many thanks to Peter 

and crew for a great day of racing. After the Day 

our new Florida District Champion team, Dave and 

Kim Thinel, sat atop the leader board tied with 

Team Fisher. They were followed closely by Chuck 

and Skip, in third. Duking it out for mid fleet hon-

ors were the usual suspects of Leprechaun, 

Eighball, Damifino, Snowbird and NEW TO THE 

FLEET, Ted Weihle. Writing this from home on 

Sunday am to 

meet yesterdays 

deadline watch-

ing wind and 

rain out the 

window so do 

not have a re-

port on 2nd day 

of regatta. 

 

Finally we are 

getting some 

sailing weather 

and we are lov-

ing it. Our 09-

10 season 

wraps up in 

April and we 

are looking to 

finish with 

some great rac-

ing before we bid adeau to our snowbird friends. At 

this moment Ron and Chuck T. are trailering Side-

walk Express to New Orleans for the FS Midwinter 

Regatta. They will represent well Iôm sure. We all 

wish a warm welcome to Ted and Judy Weihle to 

the fleet! 

 

Tip of the day:  

A little heel to windward with the spinnaker up can 

be fast. Less wetted surface and with the center of 

effort over the center of the boat, less drag on the 

rudder.  

 

Jeff 

The fleet rounding taken by: 

Susan Domagala 
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 Social NewsSocial News  

If you would like to volunteer to help out with any event, please email  

social_coordinator@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 

US Sailing Level 1 Instructor Course  

  

The US Sailing Level 1 Instructor Course for Small Boats will be offered April 17-18 and April 24-25 at Venice 
Yacht Club.  This 40 hour class with be taught by Jabbo Gordon, who is a US Sailing certified instructor/trainer and 

holds a OPUV license from the Coast Guard.  Prerequisites for the course include: 

 

¶ Must be 16 years old by the first day of class. 

¶ Must be a member of US Sailing. 

¶ Must have NASBLA approved safe-boating certification, CPR and first aid certification. 

 

Information and registration is available on the US Sailing website, www.ussailing.org under the training and 
course calendar headings.  The course number is 491415.  Any questions can be directed to Jabbo Gordon at 941-
468-1719 or gordonjb35@yahoo.com.   

APRIL 17th ðSpring Fling Docktail Party 
 
Bring any photos you would like to share of your sailing adventures. We will have projectors 
set up for cd,dvd or thumb drive. Let the sailing stories begin. BBQ will be open and dock 
space will be available if coming by boat.  
 

May 8thðHawaiian luau, complete with a pit roasted whole pig. 
 

April 24 and 25 ðRaftup at Pointe Desoto. 

 

POSTPONED TO June 19th DUE TO COLD WATER :  FIRST ANNUAL WHAT IS THAT?! 
SAIL CHALLENGEð$5 ENTRY FEE, 100% OF PROCEEDS GOES TO THE CORINTHIAN 

FUND. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED!  
 

Education Coordinator seeks committee members to help 
with The Burgee, SSS Marketing (including internet post-
ings), New Member and Prospective Member Orientation,  
Monthly or Quarterly Burgee articles, new ideas, and any-
thing else you can think of!  All meetings to be held via 
conference calls. 

 

 

 

 

Please email: 

Education_Coordinator@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 

 

INTERESTED? 

  

MISSION STATEMENTMISSION STATEMENT   

  
  

 

The Sarasota Sailing Squadron is a club organized to 
encourage the sport of sailing, to promote the science 
of seamanship and navigation, to sponsor cruises, 
races and instruction classes for adults and children, 
and to foster a spirit of good fellowship, courtesy and 
sportsmanship; and to provide entertainment and 
refreshments for members and their guests. 
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Get to know your fellow sailors!      

Cindy Cliftonôs Story   

 

When asked about her life story, SSS member Cynthia (Cindy) 

Clifton said she has sailed Sunfish one design sail boats all her 

life beginning in Long Island and the Great South Bay area of 

New York.  At age 17 she had her 

own Sunfish.  Thatôs the begin-

ning of her story and she has 

stuck with it.   Just last month 

Cindy served as Chairperson and 

manager of the Sailing Squad-

ronôs annual Midwinter Sunfish 

Regatta.   

 

Her early sailing experience in-

cluded sailing on her dadôs 

Friendship sloop and racing one 

design boats like Lightings and 

Penguins.  She also sailed a Blue 

Jay,  an experimental boat similar 

to a Lightning but smaller and 

built out of plywood but carrying 

a spinnaker. 

 

Cindyôs love of sailing did not 

prevent her from graduating from 

Cornell University in Ithaca, New 

York.  She majored in Art, spe-

cializing in Environmental De-

sign, an innovative field at the time. 

 

She met Charles (Charlie) Clifton, also a sailor from Long Island 

and they were married in 1972.   The new couple moved to Ya-

chats, Oregon.  Sunfish racing, always part of Cindyôs life, con-

tinued on Lake Woahink and Yaquina Bay along the Oregon 

coast.  While on the west coast they also raced in San Francisco 

Bay, and Lake Washington near Seattle, WA.  In 1980 they par-

ticipated in the Worldôs Sunfish Regatta in Kingston, Ontario. 

 

Sailors, racing small one design boats, most often have a horror 

story or can relate some event worth at least a laugh.  When 

asked, Cindy recalled once having lost her daggerboard over-

board in Barnegat Bay, she dove in to retrieve it.  Her sunfish 

sailed off without her.  There she was with only her life jacket 

and daggerboard to keep her company until someone came to 

rescue her -- a half hour later.    

 

When not racing, Charlie worked as a commercial fisherman and 

Cindy worked in a library and in a fabric store.  They were also 

raising two children; their daughter Molly and Chip their son. 

 

In the early eighties they participated in  Bermuda Race Week in 

Sunfish and later  moved back to the east coast for a time.  Their 

adventuress spirit eventually led them to the Virgin Islands where 

they supported their sailing life style by operating a Deli.  Cindy 

raced with an all female crew on a Beneteau 42, participating in 

the Caribbean Race Triangle Regatta.   

 

The responsibilities of parenthood eventually persuaded Cindy 

and Charlie to return to the States so their children could attend 

better schools than were available in the islands. They toured the 

east coast of Florida for several weeks searching for an appropri-

ate place to locate.   In late August, 

1988 they traveled from St. Augustine 

to Sarasota in time to participate in the 

Sailing Squadronôs Labor Day Re-

gatta.  Cindy recalls there were about 

350 boats in that Regatta. They stayed 

in a motel for two weeks after Labor 

Day before permanently settling in 

Sarasota. 

 

By this time Cindy had become a vet-

eran in sailboat race management.  

Fortunately, she soon became in-

volved in the Sarasota Sailing Squad-

ronôs racing program and related 

Squadron activities.  She was elected 

to the Squadron board in 1992 and 

served a total of seven years with a 

two year break in between.  Among 

her accomplishments she started the 

annual Race around Lido; helped reor-

ganize the Youth Sailing Program 

(YSP) and served on its board.  Cindy 

and Dave Bridges restarted the Sail-

fest Regatta.   In 2000 she was involved in organizing the Sara-

sota Bay Yachting Association which includes all of the sailing 

clubs and organizations from Bradenton to Venice. Although she 

has participated in the Friday night races and crewed on Dave 

Bridges Spars & Stripes, Cindy has never abandoned the Sunfish 

racing program.  She managed the Sunfish World regatta in 2000 

in Sarasota and 2001 in Antigua.  As this issue of the Burgee 

goes to press Cindy expects at least 80 boats to participate in the 

2010 Mid Winter Regatta March 11-14. 2010.  

 

Cindy does have a full time occupation as a Graphic Designer.  

She creates designs and logos for companies and organizations 

for use on wearing apparel such as shirts, caps and jackets and on 

printed material.  Her designs appear on Sarasota Sailing Squad-

ron products for sale and on Squadron publications.  As a hobby, 

Cindy pursues her interest in drawing and painting in the Ring-

ling Art School Botanical Illustration Program.   

By:  V
ail Scott 

SSS Member, Cindy Clifton 
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place. 

 

Eventually, they will change again to allow for a single 
entry of events directly into the website itself.  That in-
formation will then be used for not only marquees on 
the web, but when printing The Burgee as well.  Pretty 
kewl, huh? 

 

This transition will take some time, as the principals 
learn the new technology and 
the details and accompanying 
kinks are worked out.   

 

As Education Coordinator, it is 
one of my goals in 2010 to 
keep forward progress on this 
effort.  Mike and I have dis-
cussed and plan on implement-
ing several things including 
rewording verbiage and adding 
pictures of our property in or-
der to give current and pro-
spective members/visitors a 
true glance into the wonderful 
world and all the amenities the 

SSS offers. 

 

Suggestions are always welcome either on the web, in 
The Burgee, via Letter to the Editor or by touching base 
with any of your board members, SSS personnel or by 
connecting with Mike himself:  

 

webmaster@sarasotasailingsquadron.org 

 

Above is a picture of Mike at work in the office.  If you 
know him or recognize him, please thank him for the 
hard work, commitment, and tenacity he has shown in 
rolling out the new website, addresses, and all things 
technical.  Mike is always professional, timely and easy 
to work with.  He is a true measurement of  why a 
member run, volunteer club works.  

 

Congratulations, and thank you, MIKE! 

 

No, itôs not a typo!  Dot org has arrived! What you many 
(or may have not) noticed while reading this issue, is 
that the SSSôs official website and extension have 
changed! 

 

The NEWLY designed and named  SSS website is: 
 

WWW.SARASOTASAILINGSQUADRON.ORG 
  

The Management and the 
Board have wanted to make 
this change for a few years 
and have now been given the 
opportunity.  With the tireless 
efforts of Mike Halliday our 
fearless webmaster, the dream 
has become a reality (well, not 
that dramatic, but you get the 
point.  lol).  

 

The new web address and ex-
tension of .org will align the 
SSSôs visibility to that of a true 
non-profit organization, and 
eliminate that pesky ñjust 
ósquadô é not the whole wordôò phrase that followed the 
mention of anything computerized or web -related, in-
cluding SSS email addresses for board members and 
staff alike. 

 

Mike has also rolled out the new look and feel of the 
website.  As you might imagine, this is a constant work 
in progress (hummm, much like that sailboat...sailors 
are really gluttons for punishment, apparently).  The 
website as you see it now will continue to undergo 
changes as needed.   

 

As you also may have noticed, the calendars in The Bur-
gee have changed over the last two months.  With so 
many events, groups, coordinators and the likeðthe 
calendar is one of, if not the most, difficult part of  the 
publication.  Add an entire second step of repeating the 
entries on the web and, well, you have a whole heck of 
a lot of work.  The format they currently are in is a 
ótemporary fixô in the fight to centralize entries into one 

Mike Halliday hard at work! 

YSP BOARD MEMBER NEEDED!  

 

Volunteer Director needed for YSP Board:  The SSS Board of Directors is seeking suitable volun-
teers to serve in a liaison position and to become a Board Member on the Youth Sailing Program's 
Board of Directors.  The YSP Board holds once monthly meetings which must be attended and 
you will be required to report on those proceedings to the SSS Board of Directors, monthly, at our 
regularly scheduled Board meetings. If interested, please submit your name and phone number to 
the Manager, and you will be notified of the next steps in the process.  As always, we thank our 
volunteers for participating in this process.  Any questions, please call the office. 
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At the Starting Line... 

By:  Bob Miller, Race Captain 2010 

 

Since the last ñBlastò, sailors at the SSS have really be-

gan to show up on the water. 

 

Our first ñJack Attackò attracted seventeen entrees (it 

might have been the free beer).  The following Friday 

found fourteen skippers enjoy a beautiful night on the 

bay.  Appetizers were warmed up and passed out along 

with some powerful ñJelloò shots. 

 

The final Motley BOTY  race this past Sunday had 

twelve captains start with Rudy Reinecke onboard Hot 

Tuna catching the entire fleet at the finish line.  These 

reverse handicap starts have balanced out the finish 

times where at least half of the fleet finishes within ten 

minutes of each other.  The complete April 4th Motley 

race results can be found hereé..   Over the course of 

the season we have had twenty-two different boats par-

ticipate in this popular race series.  The final overall 

Motley ñBoat of the Yearò race results will be posted 

on the SSS website within a week or so. 

 

Special thanks to Kirk Burnett  for getting all the tackle 

and gear needed to replace several of our SSS circle 

marks.  This past Saturday, Kirk and his crew spent 

several hours putting our missing marks back on sta-

tion. 

 

Enjoy this great weather and go sailing!!!! 

FIRST ANNUAL ñBONE ISLAND REGATTAò  

RACE TO KEY WEST  

May 18th ï May 23th, 2010 
(This is NOT the official Notice of Race) 

¶ The regatta will be governed by the rules as defined in the Racing 

Rules of Sailing (RRS).  

¶ WFPHRF Class Rules may be found at www.westfloridaphrf.org  

¶ WFPHRF Class Rules ï Appendix F 3.0-f-l- Which currently 

reads ñJibs ï maximum of 2ò is changed to ñJibs ï maximum of 

3ò.  

¶ Entries shall be made by completing the Official Entry Form, 

accompanied by an exact copy of the boatôs valid WFPHRF Rat-

ing Certificate along with the entry fee.  

¶ The entry fee for Venice to Key West is One hundred twenty-five 

dollars ($ 125.00) Entry fees are non-refundable.  

¶ For rating information, contact West Florida PHRF, Phone (727) 

462-0450 or administratior@westfloridaphrf.org  

¶ Participants in the Venice to Key West competition will register 

by mail. They may register at the Skipperôs Meeting on May 18th 

2010.  

¶ The Skippers Meeting for the Venice to Key West Race will be 

May 18th time and location to be determined.  

¶ An accurate and complete crew list shall be provided at the Skip-

pers Meeting or before.  

¶ Minimum of one (1) boat makes a class.  

¶ Classes are: WFPHRF Spinnaker, WFPHRF Non-Spinnaker, 

WFPHRF Cruising, WFPHRF Racer/Cruiser and WFPHRF Multi-

hull as defined in the WFPHRF Class Rules. Further division of 

classes may be dictated by the number of entries received.  

¶ Divisions will be assigned based on a combination of rating, dis-

placement and sailing characteristics of each boat. An attempt will 

be made to follow boat of the year divisions.  

¶ The first Warning signal will be 1055 on Wednesday May 19 

2010.  Boats still racing after the following times shall be scored 

DID NOT FINISH Venice to Key Westï 200 on Friday, May 21.  

 

DOCKAGE:  

Venice Yacht Club, Crowôs Nest Marina, or Higel Park for dockage 

in Venice.  Marina Jacks, Sarasota Sailing Squadron, Sarasota Yacht 

Club and Bird Key Yacht Club for available dockage in Sarasota. 

Key West: Early reservations are recommended. The Galleon Marina 

(800) 662-7462 has reserved a block of slips on a first come first 

serve basis (Rate is 3.50/ft per day.). Conch Harbor Marina (305) 

294-2933; A&B Marina (800) 223-8352; Key West Bright Marina 

(305) 296-3838 (rate is 2.75/ft per day); Key West Yacht Club (305) 

296-3446 and Key West Hilton Resort and Marina (305) 297-4000.  

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

Alice Petrat 941-232-3635; Greg Petrat 941-232-3637; Gregg 

Knighton, gregg@knightonsailmakers.com; Jason Roznos, sailmon-

ster@sailmonster.com/941-545-8835, John Huber 941-650-7020, or 

Rick Gress, mogress@aol.com. 

 

FOR THE OFFICIAL NOR GO TO 

WWW.SAILMONSTER.COM  

First ñJack Attackò Series Shot 
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